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News 

Our demonstrator on June 5th comes to us from the Las Vegas, Nevada Woodturning club: 

Christian Brisepierre - Elliptical Turning 

  

Elliptical turning or oval turning has been around since the early 1600’s but had declined in the 

middle of the last century. It seems now to be having a bit of a revival thanks to Woodturners 

such as Dale Larson and others. 

 

“I will use my Vicmarc VOD to demonstrate oval turning. A few subjects I will talk about: 

Different oval chucks, Round turning vs. Oval turning and limitations, Tools used and other 

useful items, Work-holding challenges, a few solutions, and Combining oval and round turning.” 

http://www.frontrangewoodturners.org/
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Announcements 

The July meeting will be held on July 10th instead of July 3rd. 

Here is the scheduled line-up for our demonstrators for the rest of 2018.  The underlined names 

are demonstrators who will be giving a day-long class the day after our monthly meeting.  If you 

are interested in signing up for a class, contact Dennis Fanning.  Classes are filling up already! 

June – Christian Brisepierre – Oval Bracelet 

July – Keith Gotschall – TBD 

August – Jimmy Clewes – TBD 

September – Ron Ainge - Ornaments 

October – Allen Jensen – Beads of Courage Box 

November – Ed Cypher - Casting 

December – Holiday Party 

 

Thank you to the May cleanup crew for Jason Clarks’s demo:   

Danny King, Gary Watkins, Dana Seymour 

The June cleanup crew for Christian Briesepierre’s demo are:   

Bob Carver  (his 2nd time this year) 

Grove Brown 

Vern DeGroot  (his 2nd time this year) 

Turning Challenge 

The turning challenge for April was Anything with a Twist.  The winners were: 

Beginner (orange): John Petersen  

Intermediate (blue): Ed Lippert 

Advanced (yellow): no entries 

Check out their entries in this month’s gallery below. 

Turning challenge for May: A Saturn Bowl 

Although we don’t have a category for Raffle Wood Challenge anymore, we still want to see 

what you make with raffle wood so feel free to write Raffle wood in the Additional Information 

box on the Show-and-Tell form. 

The rules for our monthly turning challenge are: 

¶ Self-assess your level of turning (Beginner, Intermediate or Advanced).  Do not judge 

your skill level by how long you have been turning.  

¶ Fill  out a Show-and-Tell form with your name, title of the piece, finish used, etc.  All of 

the forms on our website are now interactive and can be filled out online and printed 

ahead of time.  If you want, you can print a blank form and fill it out by hand, and we will 

also have blank forms at the meeting.  

¶ The Show-and-Tell forms have a check box for “Turning Challenge” and “Show-and-

Tell only”.  Check the appropriate box. 



 

 

¶ To enter the turning challenge, there are 3 folders marked Beginner, Intermediate, and 

Advanced.  Each folder has numbered slips of paper that are color coded to the skill 

level: 

Beginner = Red 

Intermediate = Blue 

Advanced = Yellow   

 

¶ Pick a bag of numbers from your respective skill folder - it doesn’t matter which number 

you pick.  The Beginner folder only has red numbers, Intermediate only has blue 

numbers, etc. 

¶ Write the number on your card in case things get mixed up, and place the bag with your 

numbers on top of your Show-and-Tell card (so people can vote for you).  Do not throw 

the bag away! 

¶ You cannot vote for yourself.  

 

Club Info 

Membership ï Mike Mullen

 

Here is a breakdown of the current membership: 

 

Co-club Members 4 

Family Members 18 

Individual Members 144 

Lifetime Members 9 

Family Roster 24 

Student Members 2 

Total Membership 201 
 

Annual dues are the following: 

¶ Individual – $45 

¶ Couple – $50 

¶ Student – $22.50 

¶ Under 12 years – Free! 

 

To help with tracking payments, we request that you pay using a personal check or money order made out to 

Front Range Woodturners. You can pay in cash if you have the exact amount. You can also mail a check or 

money order (no cash, please) for your dues to the following address: Front Range Woodturners, PO Box 

620605, Littleton, CO 80162 

Please include the following information with your dues: Name; Spouse Name (if signing up as Couple); Street; 

City; State; Zip; best phone number to reach you and your Email address. 

You will receive multiple benefits of being a member, including but not limited to the following:  

¶ Monthly newsletter 

¶ Ability to check items out of our extensive library of videos and magazines 

¶ Discounts on regular bulk orders of various supplies 

¶ Discounts at stores in the Denver area (including the 10% discount at our Rockler store!) 



 

 

¶ Monthly demonstrations by locally and internationally known woodturners 

¶ Being listed in and receiving a copy of the membership roster 

¶ Ability to participate in free, hands-on mentoring classes 

¶ And last, but not least, access to the best bunch of woodturners around for questions, war stories, or just 

to visit.  

All our club events are funded by your dues and donations (such as the monthly wood raffle).  

If you are a member in good standing with the Rocky Mountain Woodturners in Loveland or the Pike’s Peak 

Woodturners club in Colorado Springs, you may join Front Range Woodturners club for half price. Likewise if 

you are a member in good standing here you may join the RMW and PPW clubs for half price. 

Group Purchases and Individual Catalog Orders ï Roger Holmes 

Please see the FRW website (www.frontrangewoodturners.org) for the Group Purchases and Individual Catalog 

Orders details. Copies are also available at the Group Purchase table before meetings. Please make checks 

payable to Roger Holmes for Craft Supplies and Woodcarvers Supply group purchases. Make checks for CA 

Glue and Sanding Disks payable to Del Fussell. Make checks for band saw blades payable to David Hawley. 

To participate in Individual Catalog Orders, sign up on the sheet that is passed around at each meeting. 

Quarterly Group Buy Schedule: 

Group purchase orders for Industrial Abrasives, Starbond CA Glue, Craft Supplies, Spence Ind. Band Saw 

Blades and Woodcarvers Supply will be taken at the monthly meetings in January, April, July and October. 

Group Buy Contact Information: 

Roger Holmes – 1844 W. Plum Cir., Louisville, CO 80027 - 303-665-8041 - roger_holmes@comcast.net  

Del Fussell – 11455 N. Antelope Ln., Parker, CO 80138 - 303-805-2663 - fussell6@comcast.net  

David Hawley – 1516 Lodge Court, Boulder, CO 80303 – 303-443-2332 – dbh001@gmail.com 

Note: If Rockler stocks an item, please purchase that item from Rockler at their 10% club discount. We owe 

that to Rockler for being a wonderful host to our club. 

Librarian's Corner ï Bob Britt 

With the July meeting scheduled for the second Tuesday, members will have an extra week to read and view 

resources borrowed during the June Meeting. Keep that in mind as you think about turning and design topics 

you wish to learn or review. 

Stop by and say hello and thank you to our assistant librarians. Finn Agenbroad came aboard recently and is 

currently helping Joe Stearns at the checkout table. Mike Busse and Ed Cypher have been long time 

volunteers in the library and they are usually working the check-in area. They also pull the waitlist items for you 

and shelve returned items so that resources can be readily available for checkout.  These regular volunteers keep 

your library running smoothly and provide yours truly with time to assist new users as well as others who might 

be hunting for something very specific. 

Unfortunately we recently lost the services of Doug Stearns who relocated to Utah. I am certain that he will 

contribute to one or more of the turning clubs in the greater Salt Lake City area. Doug wishes to be remembered 

to all FRW members as he served in various capacities the past several years. 

mailto:roger_holmes@comcast.net
mailto:fussell6@comcast.net


 

 

Mentoring Program – Marty Christensen 

The mentoring program is going strong.  On Monday, July 9th we will be dealing with defects. 

We would like to extend an invite to all for the next mentoring class which will be on Monday, July 9th from 5-

7pm in the basement of Rocker’s. 

Youth Mentoring Program ï Don Prorak 

We’re wrapping up the school year at Stargate School, but will resume in August. Thanks to Bob Franklin for 

stepping in, and doing a great job while I was out for surgery. We had some generous donations from FRW 

members: 

¶ A Delta lathe w/accessories from Mickey Jackson (and thanks again to Bob for picking it up and 

delivering it to the school!) 

¶ 2 scroll chucks from Rick Orr 

¶ An assortment of turning tools from Bob Britt 

¶ A grinder courtesy of the Front Range Woodturners Club. 

And of course, a big thanks to member Stephen Pegler for getting the program started. I hope some of these 

students will become club members and develop into the turners of the future! 

 

Shop Tours ï Ken Rollins 

In May we were at Roger Holmes’s home in Denver: 
 

  

Shop tours for the rest of 2018: 

 

 The JUNE shop tour will be hosted by Les Stern on 

Saturday the 23d from 10AM to 3PM, come and go as 

you like.  6331 S. Olathe St. in Centennial.  Use the 

second driveway, it will be marked. 

JULY will be another rendition of the famous 

Limvere BBQ and shop tour.  Thanks to Bear and 

Alisa for years of hosting.  Bear will be organizing the 

sign-up for ways to help. 

 

 

AUGUST: Bob Carver at his home. 

SEPTEMBER: tentatively the 29th at 10AM, a 

tour of Keith Motzner's shop in Centennial. 

OCTOBER: Larry Fox’s home in Castle Rock. 

NOVEMBER is still available. 

DECEMBER: No tour; Holiday Party 



 

 

Ladies of the Lathe – Robyn Herman  

We have changed the date and location for our June Ladies of the Lathe class.  It has been rescheduled for June 

23rd and it will be held at Gene Wentworth's house. 

Gene, who is one of our lifetime members and an amazing turner who is known for finishing all of his pieces 

with a fancy bottom, will be teaching us how to finish the bottoms.    This will be a demo only, not hands on.   

Below is what he sent me that we will cover. 

Here is a short rundown - Bottoms can cover a lot of territory, so there would be a bunch. 

Holding work to do bottoms -  Making rings and plugs - Silver and copper coins and bezels to hold them - 

Special tools - Finishing - Flutes - Signature lines. 

Please email Robyn Herman at LadiesOfTheLatheChair@frontrangewoodturners.org to sign up for the class.  

This is going to be a very popular class, and we can only have 8 in the class. 

All female members of the FRW, aged 12 or older, are invited to join the Ladies of the Lathe. Turning is a 

finesse skill that anyone can learn. LOTL is intended to provide a comfortable, easy-paced, and non-threatening 

environment for women to learn and advance their skills in turning.  Men may attend when not enough women 

sign up.  Check with Robyn on space availability. 

Newsletter ï Jim Proud 

Comments and articles for the monthly newsletter should be emailed to the editor at cavaleon1956@gmail.com. 

Submissions should arrive at least ten days before the next meeting.  If you are not receiving the emailed 

newsletter, contact Jim and make sure your email address is correct. 

Wood Raffle - Lavonne  Kaiser 

Bring in any wood pieces you would like to donate to the club for the wood raffle each month and you will 

receive one free ticket.  Tickets sell for $1 apiece. The money supports the overall activities of the club. 

Perpetual Turning Project 
 

The perpetual turning item at the May meeting was a piece by Les Stern which is a “magic 

wand”.  Roper took it home and will provide next month’s piece. 

 
 

The concept is that the item brought for the Perpetual Turning Project is the first item in the next 

mailto:LadiesOfTheLatheChair@frontrangewoodturners.org


 

 

month’s raffle. The member who wins the turning must bring another turning to the next month’s 

meeting. It’s an excellent chance for members to gain pieces made by other members. The 

turning can be as plain or fancy as you want. Beginners can participate just as much as advanced 

turners. If the first winner doesn’t want to make a turning, he/she can choose just the wood, and 

the next winner can take the turning.  

Pete Holtus Educational Opportunity Grant – Tom Tedesco 

I would encourage any FRW member to begin thinking about applying for a 2019 PHEOG grant.  The grant can 

be used to attend workshops, symposiums, or hands on training.  Requirements and rules for the grants are on 

the FRW website.  Please read them as there are a few changes from past years.   

AAW Membership 

The American Association of Woodturners (AAW) is our “mother” organization. FRW is a chapter of AAW. 

AAW has a separate membership fee and program from FRW with multiple benefits, not least of which is their 

quarterly American Woodturning magazine. See AAW’s website at www.woodturner.org.  

Members may remember that at the April meeting we had an announcement concerning the 

“Christopher’s Angels Fund”.  Here is the information: 

The Denver Hospice – Christoper’s Angels Fund 

What is the Christopher’s Angels Fund? 

Christopher’s Angels Fund was founded by Bob and Donna Johnson in memory of their son. Christopher died 

in the care of the Denver Hospice when he was two years old.  The Johnsons struggled financially during 

Christopher’s illness and struggled to find resources to help.  They hoped that by this fund they could ease the 

financial stress on other families coping with terminal illness.  

How does Christopher’s Angel Fund help families served by The Denver Hospice? 

Family assistance grants from Christopher’s Angels Fund can be requested for non-medical needs like food, 

mortgage/rent payments, home and auto repairs, special occasions, outings and celebrations, travel expenses, 

summer camps and other activity fees for children.  It can also cover funeral/memorial service costs and direct 

care expenses not covered by insurance.  

Christopher’s Angels Fund truly makes a difference in the lives of families serviced by The Denver Hospice.  

As families reach the end of a long battle with a terminal illness, their financial resources are often depleted.  

Many hospice families find themselves not only dealing with the stress of illness, but coping with being 

stretched beyond their limits, trying to fit work and other responsibilities into a physically and emotionally 

demanding experience. 

The grants given from Christopher’s Angels Fund help alleviate financial burdens, enabling hospice patients 

and families to attend to what is most important – spending as much quality time as they can with the peoples 

they love. 

We of the Front Range Woodturners Club can help the Christopher’s Angels Fund in two ways:  By 

participating in the “8th Annual Poker Run”  - a motorcycle ride and poker game that raises funds 

and/or by donating a turned piece to be given away as a door prize at the end of the Poker Run ride.  

For more information about participating in either way, please contact Susan Dane.  Susan’s email is 

sjames@care4denver.org and her phone number is 720/985-3949. 

http://www.woodturner.org/
mailto:sjames@care4denver.org


 

 

Parking Courtesy 

Rockler has requested that we do not park in front of the neighboring open businesses as a courtesy. Please 

leave room for their customers. If the lot in front of Rockler is full, there is ample additional parking across 

Colorado Blvd. 

Courtesy During Meetings 

We have been requested to please stay seated and quiet during the meeting and demonstration as a courtesy to 

our demonstrators and fellow members. If you feel the need for conversation during the meeting or 

demonstration, please feel free to step out into the Rockler store. 

Also, please return promptly after the break to make sure we don’t lose time for our demonstrator. 

 

May Gallery 

 

Larry Abrams – Apple, Maple 

Members are encouraged 

to bring a 

“Beads of Courage” 
bowl (with lid) 

to any meeting! 

 

Ron Ainge – Oak 

 

Ron Ainge - Maple 



 

 

 

Al Murphy – Poplar, Mahogany 

 

Ed Lippert – Walnut 

Turning Challenge Winner              

Intermediate Division 

 

 

John Peterson – Wood 

Turning Challenge Winner 

Beginner Division 
 

Ken Rollins - Aspen 



 

 

 

Jill Rice - Carob 

 

Roper – Madrone Burl, Rosewood 

 

Arnold Silverman - Basswood 

 

Arnold Silverman – Black Cherry 



 

 

Trees of Colorado 
Quaking Aspen 

   Quaking aspen is a tall, fast growing tree, usually 

65–80 feet tall at maturity, with a trunk 8 inches to 3 

feet in diameter; records are 119 feet 9 inches in height 

and 4 feet 6 inches in diameter. 

   The bark is relatively smooth, colored greenish-

white to gray, and is marked by thick black horizontal 

scars and prominent black knots. Parallel vertical scars 

are tell-tale signs of elk, which strip off aspen bark 

with their front teeth. 

   The leaves on mature trees are nearly round, 2-3 

 inches in diameter with small rounded teeth, and a 1–

3 inch long, flattened petiole. Young trees and root 

sprouts have much larger and nearly triangular leaves. 

   Aspens are dioecious, with separate male and female 

clones. The flowers are catkins 1–2 inches  long, 

produced in early spring before the leaves; The fruit is 

a 4-inch pendulous string of 1⁄4-inch capsules, each 

capsule containing about ten minute seeds embedded 

in cottony fluff, which aids wind dispersal of the seeds 

when they are mature in early summer. 

 

   Quaking aspen propagates itself primarily through root sprouts, and extensive clonal colonies are common. 

Each colony is its own clone, and all trees in the clone have identical characteristics and share a single root 

structure. A clone may turn color earlier or later in the fall than its neighbouring aspen clones. Fall colors are 

usually bright tones of yellow; in some areas, red blushes may be occasionally seen. As all trees in a given 

clonal colony are considered part of the same organism.  Aspens do produce seeds, but seldom grow from them. 

Pollination is inhibited by the fact that aspens are either male or female, and large stands are usually all clones 

of the same sex.  

Color/Appearance: Heartwood tends to be a light brown. Wide sapwood is a pale yellow to nearly white, and 

isn’t clearly demarcated, tending to gradually blend into the heartwood. 

Grain/Texture: Grain is generally straight, with a uniform medium texture. Low natural luster. 

Endgrain: Diffuse-porous; solitary and radial multiples; medium pores in no specific arrangement, moderately 

numerous to numerous; parenchyma marginal; narrow rays, spacing fairly close. 

Rot Resistance: Rated as non-durable, and also susceptible to insect attack. 

Workability: Easy to work with hand and machine tools, though sharp cutters are necessary when planing to 

avoid fuzzy surfaces, (subsequent fine-sanding may be necessary to obtain a smooth surface). Does not split 

easily, and has poor nail-holding capability. Wood has a tendency to warp and distort during drying. Glues and 

finishes well. 

Odor: No characteristic odor.  

Allergies/Toxicity: Besides the standard health risks associated with any type of wood dust, no further health 

reactions have been associated with Quaking Aspen.              (Photo: www.bentler.us; Text: Wikipedia and The Wood Database) 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Clonal_colony
http://www.wood-database.com/wood-articles/wood-color-appearance/
http://www.wood-database.com/wood-articles/wood-grain-texture/
http://www.wood-database.com/wood-articles/hardwood-anatomy/
http://www.wood-database.com/wood-articles/wood-durability/
http://www.wood-database.com/wood-articles/wood-workability/
http://www.wood-database.com/wood-articles/wood-odor/
http://www.wood-database.com/wood-articles/wood-allergies-and-toxicity/
http://www.bentler.us/


 

 

Rockler  

Patronizing the Rockler store is the best “thank you” we can give Rockler for their generosity in letting us use 

their facilities for our membership. Keep in mind that they keep the register open late on meeting nights just for 

us. Just be sure to complete any purchases no later than the mid-meeting break so the Rockler staff can start 

shutting down the store. 

As always – all FRW members get 10% off all items, except electrical or sale items, all the time. Just present 

your FRW membership card at time of purchase. (Note: This offer is only good at the Denver retail location, 

and is not valid for any other Rockler location or for Internet purchases.) 

If you have suggestions for tools or materials that Rockler can carry, contact Rich Johnson, manager of the 

Denver store. Rockler web site: www.rockler.com. 

Classifieds 

Please note: All advertising in the Classifieds is free, but be sure to notify the newsletter editor if an item is 

no longer for sale. All ads that are older than 3 months will be deleted, unless you contact the newsletter 

editor to run it longer. To submit a classified ad email the newsletter editor at: cavaleon1956@gmail.com.   

******************************************************************************  

FOR SALE: 14 ft. Aluminum fishing boat with trailer and 7 ½ hp motor.  Call Phil at 303-985-4692/ 

******************************************************************************  

 

http://www.rockler.com/

